Bruce Johnson

From: Gwynn Zakov <gzakov@vlct.org>

Sent: Friday, November 15, 2019 2:37 PM

Cc: Gwynn Zakov; Karen Horn

Subject: VLCT Cannabis Resolution Relating to S.54

Dear Municipal Officials:

As many of you are aware, there is pending legislation before the state legislature that would establish a commercial
cannabis marketplace in Vermont. $.54, an act relating to the regulation of cannabis, passed the Senate last year and is
currently working its way through the relevant House committees. Legislative leadership has expressed a desire to take
up S.54 very soon after returning to Montpelier in January.

Over the years, VLCT has followed and testified to the interests of Vermont municipalities as they relate to a regulated
commercial market for recreational cannabis. After having learned from municipalities in states that have a taxed and
regulated system in place, VLCT has advocated for all the necessary authority, autonomy, resources and taxing power at

the local level.

VLCT has significant concerns with the current version of S.54 and potential amendments that will be considered when

the legislature returns in January.
The resolution we are asking all cities, towns and villages to consider, support, and circulate to representatives and
senators in your districts before the 2020 legislative session begins can be found here. VLCT Advocacy would also

appreciate a PDF copy of your signed resolutions of support.

If you have any questions regarding S.54 and its impacts on municipalities, please contact Gwynn Zakov at
gzakov@vlct.org. We also recommend you read this VLCT News article that outline the details of the bill. We appreciate
your commitment to informing your legislators of your municipality’s needs. Thank you for your efforts and service to
local government.

Gwynn Zakov, Esq.
Municipal Policy Advocate
Vermont League of Cities and Towns
89 Main Street, Suite 4

Montpelier, VT 056602-2948
802-229-9111 x 1945

VERMONT LEAGUE vict.org

of CITIES@:TOWNS

PRIVILEGED & CONFIDENTIAL COMMUNICATION: This communication may contain information that is
privileged, confidential, and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. DO NOT read, copy or disseminate this
communication unless you are the intended addressee. If you are not the intended recipient (or have received this E-mail
in error) please notify the sender immediately and destroy this E-mail.



Town of

Resolution Supporting Municipal Authority in 2a Commercial Cannabis System

Whereas a regulated and taxed recreational cannabis marketplace will affect communities across
Vermont;

Whereas the 2019-2020 VLCT Municipal Policy calls for any legislation legalizing commercial cannabis
to address the impacts on municipalities, school populations, first responders, municipal regulations,
and budgets;

Whereas states that currently have a commercial cannabis market have guaranteed municipal
governments’ local regulatory, taxation authority, and revenue sharing, and Vermont cities and towns
need, at a minimum, those same guaranteed powers;

Whereas all cannabis establishments that cultivate, process, manufacture or sell cannabis will be wholly
located in our cities and towns, and voters in cities and towns must be granted the right to “opt-in” to
hosting cannabis establishments within their community;

Whereas all duly adopted ordinances and land use policies and regulations adopted by municipalities
pursuant to 24 V.S.A. Chapter 117 and 24 V.S.A. § 2291 must be upheld in any commercial cannabis
system;

Whereas local cannabis control commissions must be given the same level of authority as local control
commissions that administer licenses and permits for the establishments that furnish alcohol;

Whereas cities and towns must be granted authority to assess licensing and permitting fees for cannabis
establishments; and

Whereas all cities and towns that host cannabis establishments should share in a local cannabis tax, not
just those with retail establishments generating tax revenues; now, therefore, be it

Resolved, by the Town/City of i

1. that the town/city only supports legislation legalizing a taxed and regulated cannabis market that
adequately addresses all aforementioned local considerations and concerns;

2. that the town/city supports a local cannabis tax of five-percent, with seventy-percent of the revenues
derived from the local cannabis tax retained by the host community of a retail establishment, and
thirty-percent pooled and redistributed to municipalities that do not host retail establishments; and

3. that the town/city calls upon the state administration and legislature to provide communities adequate
time and clarity in law for local officials and community members to discuss the local implications of
such a market, and to update, clarify and establish local regulations and policies accordingly.

Chair of the Selectboard/City Council Date



